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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

      MEETING MINUTES

June 14, 2010

Approved by:________________




Date:_______________________

Board members Present:      Jeffrey Fenuccio;  Russell Sylvia 

Secretary:    Lynn Dahlin

Others in Attendance:          Edith Netter, MHP Consultant; John Burns, Applicant; Atty. Steve

                                             Rodolakis; Mark Anderson, Heritage Design; Jennifer Hager, Planning

                                             Director; John Couture, Building Commissioner; Joyce Smith,

                                 Conservation Commission; Paul Maynard, Fire Chief;  Richard

                                 Deschenes, Abutter

9:00am – Leland Hill Estates Project Review

R. Sylvia opened the meeting by noting the newly submitted definitive plan for the project ant that the primary reason for the meeting was to allow the applicant the opportunity to present the plan to the various boards and town departments, allowing them to comment or address concerns they may have in regards to the plan.

Mark Anderson of Heritage design noted the following:

1. The original plan of 60 homes was reduced to 52 due to commentary put forth by the Building Commissioner and Fire Chief regarding their concern for common drives. 

2. Per the request of the Planning Director the lots sizes are now 10,000 sqft.

3. Though minimum frontage on some lots are 50-ft, most of them average 70-80 ft.

4. The roadway system is in place The drainage analysis, with comparison to the original condition of the site, the current conditions today, and the proposed project, has found that the retention basins and all of the infrastructure will work. Tow pipes will need to be changed which is minimal.

5. The infrastructure was set up as a 24ft. wide road with a proposed cape cod berm.

6. The emergency access road was removed and a one-way public roadway was put in its place.

Jen Hager noted that it was a much improved plan though she noted the waivers that had  been requested and recommended that:

1. Lots should not be smaller than 10,000 sqft. in size or have less than 50 ft. in frontage based on the lot sizes within the village areas which this project is similar to. 

2.  Regarding the waiver request for relief from the maximum building height of 35ft, it was noted that there was no reason to grant the waiver.

3. Lot coverage should not be waived to allow more than 30% lot coverage as coverage is building coverage in the bylaw rather than impervious.

4. It was recommended that the board did not waive granite curbing as the town would have to maintain it which granite by far was the easiest.

5. The tot lot idea was well liked, but questioned who would be maintaining it.

Edy Netter questioned the open space and ownership of it as well as the location of the tot lot. 

Steve Rodolakis, Attorney for the applicant, noted that it was felt that the location of the tot lot was in the proximity of the open space and there was less traffic due to the one way street.

J. Hager noted that she had understood that unless the board of appeals requests otherwise, the open space would be left in its natural state, become possibly a Conservation easement.

E. Netter  asked if the it would be possible that the Conservation Commission would be interested in that and Joyce Smith responded that she thought they would though there was still some replication areas that needed to be addressed.

Jen Hager noted that there needed to be clarification on the well development and whether it was still being pursued and Atty. Rodolakis noted that the Wilkinsonville Water District no longer wanted the wells.

Jen Hager noted that there were many mechanisms available within the bylaws for the open space issue and noted that it should be talked about and a plan set in place. 

Edy Netter recommended that the framework or outline for the plan be in place prior to the ZBA rendering their decision .

6. Jen noted that the screening needed to be in place behind lots 26, 27, 28 and 25 ASAP where there is a clear view to Hartness Rd.

7. Garage door styles need to be changed as they reflected a 60’s or 70’s style door and are dated.

Jen. Hager noted that overall a lot of her concerns had been addressed, though she would reserve her concerns regarding the road way conditions as they were pre-existing. She stated that there was a definite need for warning signs coming into the corners as well as a mechanism in place to keep the sight distances clear.

Mark Anderson stated that he was working on getting a letter for Mark Brigham stating that they would take responsibility for the maintenance of the easement though he was still working on it. He noted that Atty. Rodolakis would probably have something for the board in regards to progress on the open space issue by next meeting.

Atty. Rodolakis noted that during past discussion with Mr. Burns, they were not necessarily opposed to a homeowners association if that was what the town wanted relative to the open space and tot lot issue.

Jeff Fenuccio questioned if there were liability issues for the town  if the town owned the tot lot as well as what it would consist of if turned over to the town.  J. Hager responded that the liability issue would need to be discussed with Jim Smith, Town Administrator, and Mark Anderson addressed the tot lot equipment by saying that he would provide a plan this coming week on equipment detail. 

Edy Netter wanted clarification on whether or not the applicant would be providing the board with an 

over view of a Homeowners Association to include maintenance and management and control of the open space and tot lot and was answered by Atty. Rodolakis that they were looking for a decision from the ZBA on whether or not the town wanted the open space and tot lot. If the town did not want them, they would move forward with a  Homeowners Association who would be responsible.

John Couture questioned the “tight”  lots numbered 4 thru 16 and their ledge issue. It was asked what the intention was for providing perimeter drains. John Burns answered that there were no final thoughts on that though there had been discussion. They had planned to place a sub perimeter at the base of the hill to catch everything and bring it down around the back. J. Couture’s concern was with the lots being tight and the use of sub pumps with discharge out into the street. It was questioned if the placement of drainage easements on the lots would be of benefit.  John Burns noted that he would work with John on this issue.

E. Netter asked that John Couture put his concerns in writing for the board. so that they could be incorporated into the decision and it was answered that he would.

Paul Maynard thanked the applicant for the change in lot formation and noted he was very happy with the layout. He questioned the “proposed” hydrants on the plan and asked if any would be added and Mark Anderson answered that there were 11 on the plan and  11 would be placed, though a couple may be relocated for better positioning.

E. Netter noted that in the decision it should be noted that there be a final review from the Fire Chief.

Joyce Smith noted that the original project did not put in replication areas as they were supposed to and questioned where that stood. Mark Anderson stated that they were short approximately 3,000 sqft. of replication. They were working with Arthur Allen from Eco-Tech and would be bringing his recommendations to the Conservation Commission.

Edy Netter noted that the applicant had requested a waiver on all local wetland bylaws and asked Joyce Smith if the Commission could let the board know what they felt some of the aspects of the bylaw were that would be critical to maintain or if they were comfortable allowing  a general waiver.

Jen Hager questioned what had changed from the original project that would require a waiver, and M. Anderson stated that he was not sure, though it was felt the project does not comply with the local regulations but noted that it was in full compliance with the Massachusetts requirements. It was stated that in some areas they would be encroaching within the buffer zone.

E. Netter questioned how quickly  could an outline of detailed waivers request from the Conservation local bylaw that they were requesting be prepared and Mark Anderson stated a day or so.

J. Couture questioned the 40B Process with Conservation.

E. Netter explained that it was important for all town boards to participate in these discussions as the ZBA makes the decisions on all requests for waivers from local  bylaws under Chapter 40B. It was noted that the Conservation Commission had 100 percent jurisdiction over state regulation. The applicant should be providing the board with the least number of waivers possible in order to make the project work.  Conservation meeting dates were discussed and it was advised to schedule with them on July 7th, 2010.

E. Netter questioned J. Fenuccio regarding a comment from the last meeting about fencing around the storm water drainage area and it was answered that during the site visit as a visual will help determined whether or not it was necessary.

J. Fenuccio noted that  the only board that they had not heard from was the Earth Removal Board and J. Couture asked the applicant if materials would be taken off site.  John Burns noted that there was virtually no loom on site, so it would have to be brought in, and there would be blasting, so materials would have to leave the site as well.. John Couture recommended that when addressing the Earth Removal Board, it be requested for processing of materials on site as it would create  less loads leaving the site. It was also recommended that when taking materials off site, it should be set up with the police department for public safety purposes.  The road is narrow and there are school buses that there is concern for. It was recommended that the removal be set up around the school bus schedules. J. Hager noted that the main concern with Earth Removal is reasonable hours of operation, safe access routes on and off the site, and that they maintain the separation of the water table.

E. Netter noted that there was a waiver request from ERB and if approved the board could condition that J. Couture be responsible for the final review of the plan. 

J. Couture questioned additional blasting and noted that the neighborhood took “ a beating” from past project. It was questioned if there could be a performance bond put in place. The  goal was to protect the abutters.

Paul Maynard asked that the abutters be forewarned well in advance for blasting and that the maximum + seismographs be used. 

Edie Netter asked for clarification on blasting procedures and questioned previous issues with the abutters and if there were department head recommendations for the board regarding the blasting and J. Couture stated that he was confident in the contractor though his goal was that any issues arose, the abutters would be protected. R. Sylvia suggested educating the public within 300 ft with a F..A.Q.

E. Netter questioned rating companies. John Burns to check on insurance company for Blasting firm.

J.Fenuccio questioned the waiver requests for Water and Sewer Fees. Jen Hager noted that the Sewer Commissioner had been in contact with the Town Administrator on that issue, therefore it had been recommended that they follow- up with the Sewer Commissioner, Town Administrator and Shelly from Wilkinsonville Water. Atty. Rodolakis stated that they were not sure if the board had the authority to waive fees for Wilkinsonville Water as there was a question if it was municipal.  

E. Netter noted that it was up to applicant to do the research on that prior to asking for waivers. She asked for confirmation that the applicant would be redoing all the waiver requests as requested and was answered yes.

No further discussion

Russ Sylvia closed the meeting.
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